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Dear Parents and Carers 
  
It has been an exceptionally busy start to 2018 here at St Ivo.  This week's 
production of West Side Story has been a real highlight; huge 
congratulations must go to all of the staff and students who have worked 
so hard to put on such wonderful entertainment.  I have also been 
delighted by the way that our House System had become a key part of 
the school.  There have been so many fundraising events this year and 
the element of competition has brought a new dimension to the life of 
the school. 
  
The new term has seen us welcome some new colleagues: Mr 
Fehrenbach (Geography), Mr Stephens-Dunn (Media) and Mr Rowe 
(Maths).  Mrs Page (RE and Assistant Head of Year) left the school at the 
end of last term and we wish her all the very best for the future. 
  
The options process has begun for Year 9. We are interviewing every 
student in the year group as part of an aspirations programme to help 
raise their understanding of what they are capable of and which subjects 
will help them get there.  These are proving to be fascinating discussions 
which highlight the real strength and potential of the students here at St 
Ivo. 
  
Year 11 are in the final push towards their exams.  I would like to 
recommend the GCSE Pod revision site to parents who may not have 
seen it.  The range of revision resources available here are first class and 
are proving very popular with students. 
  
Year 13 are receiving university offers at the moment.  We are very proud 
of all the offers that are coming through which include a number of 
students with offers of places at Oxbridge. 
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I would like to ask you all to give some thought to students travelling to school by bike.  The vast majority of 
students do so with no head protection.  I would not wish to see students injured in preventable situations 
and would ask families to discuss the importance of cycle helmets with their young people.  
  
We will take a brief pause for half term and then continue with the push towards Easter. 
  

Best wishes 
 
 
  

Sam Griffin 
Headteacher 

Head’s Letter continued 

 Governors News 
In my introductory email in November I explained that the St Ivo Governing Body was considering whether St 
Ivo School should become part of a multi-academy trust (MAT) and if so, which one.  The Government has 
made it clear that not only does it want all schools to be part of multi-academy trusts, but that it sees the 
future being in medium-to-large MATs of perhaps ten or more schools. 
 

St Ivo is one of the few academies in the county that is not part of a MAT. As a school that was rated ‘Good’ 
at last inspection by Ofsted, we are not under immediate pressure to join a MAT. However certain 
government funding is only available to MATs and it has to be recognised that the vast majority of the 
country’s best-performing state funded schools are within MATs. 
 

The potential advantages of St Ivo School joining a MAT could be considerable, but we need to find the right 
one. We need to be assured that joining a MAT would bring not just short-term benefits but guarantee the 
long-term success of the school while ensuring it retains its strong community focus. 
 

Last week the governors met and agreed a long-list of eight MATs, including Hinchingbrooke School’s ACES 
MAT, who we have approached to see if they are interested in further discussions. We have asked each of 
them to provide us with their thoughts on how St Ivo joining their MAT would benefit our school and our 
stakeholders. Improving the outcomes and learning experience of students remains our main goal.  
 

The governors will meet again at the end of February to review the responses we have had and agree a short-
list of two or three, with whom we will then have more in-depth discussions. 
 

As I have said before, we are open-minded about where this may lead.  The case for joining, or not joining, a 
MAT will become clear during this process. I know I speak for my fellow governors when I say that we are not 
only looking for a MAT that is right ‘on paper’, but one that represents the right fit with the school and 
provides us a genuine opportunity to improve and add value to our students learning. 
 

Please be assured that staff and parents will have ample opportunities to find out more about what is being 
proposed and to have their say before any decisions are made. 
 

Kind regards 
 

Mark Newstead 
Chair of Governors 
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Bridge House has had a great start to the new 
year! Finishing on a high in 2017, by raising £90 
for Barnardo’s in our Christmas Extravaganza, we 
have entered 2018 with a win in the Rotary Chef 

competition from Joe. Not content with earning a massive 50 House points for 
Bridge, Joe also made his way into the local paper. So, big congratulations to 
him! 
 
Congratulations to our Star students for this half term who were awarded the 
highest House Points: 
 
Year 7: Madeline Js, Eva 7Pe and Jacob  7Ak 
Year 8: Jorja  8Mk and Davina  8Mt 
Year 9: Joe  9Lk 
Year 10: Becky  10Sn 
Year 11: Sunisa n 11Cc  
Year 12: Samuel 12Mx 
Year 13: Evan  13Mr  
 
In other news, and what with it being so soon after Christmas, we have 
made the decision not to organise a fundraiser this half term, but rather to 
perform a public service within the school for all the Houses to benefit 
from. We are providing a St Valentine’s postal service for students, so that 
they may design their own Valentine’s cards and then send them 
anonymously (if they so wish) via our very own cupids. The cards will be 
delivered during form time on the two days before half term in the hope of 
spreading some love at such a poignant time of the year. A couple of days 
into this event and we already have over 30 cards posted, so it looks as 
though our cupids are going to be very busy and will need a week off just to 
rest their wings! 
 
These type of events rely on the dedicated support of our House members 
and, in order to have access to a consistent supply of helpers, the Bridge 
House Council is currently in the process of being set up. We are hoping to 
appoint ten regular members, so that they may assist the House Captains in 
the half termly ‘big events’. We want them to help generate the ideas 
which make the House system a driving force in the new, positive ethos 
that has been percolating its way through the school since the beginning of 
the academic year. Places are open to anyone with the enthusiasm to help 
lead initiatives; we have received a lot of support from the students so far 
this year and being part of the House Council will show a true dedication to 
the Bridge cause. 
 
Mr Thorne 
Head of Bridge House 
 
 

Bridge House News 
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The Crosier Captain, Vice Captains and student committee have been meeting 
recently to plan our next House fund raising events. 
  
As Valentines is approaching we wanted to combine that with a healthy start to 
the new year by selling pink fruit smoothies, pink fruit kebabs and pink fruit 
cones! Our fruit sale will be held outside between the main hall and Craft block 
on Thursday 8th February at break and lunchtime. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
We also wanted to hold an alternative Valentines event by holding a "Non-
Valentines Movie Night". On Tuesday 20th February we will be showing "Boss 
Baby" to students under 15, and on Tuesday 27th February we will be showing 
"It" to those over 15. Tickets are £2 which will include popcorn and a drink, 
sweets can also be purchased when you get there. Movies will begin at 3:30pm 
in the Dance Studio. 
  

 

All proceeds from these events will go towards our chosen charity The 
Children's Society. 
  
Thank you to everybody who helped with the Christmas Market event. Together 
we raised £232.63! 
  
Crosier are also celebrating excellent attendance figures and have had the highest percentage of attendance 
on three occasions. Crosier also had the most amount of House Points last week, congratulations! 
  
Special congratulations go to the following students who are this half term’s Star Students for most House 
Points gained: 
  
Khadija, Ryan, Millie, Ethan, Ryan, Matthew and Arseniy - well done and thank you for all your hard work! 
  
May this high standard of work and commitment continue next term! 
  
Miss McAdam 
Head of Crosier House 
 
 
 

Crosier House News 
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What a great start to the new year it has been for 
Leger House! It has been brilliant to see the successes 
of 2017 being carried over into the Spring term. In the 
last newsletter I spoke about the pride and 
enthusiasm shown by all in the school around the 
House system, which went from strength to strength 
throughout the autumn term.  It was outstanding to 

see this conclude with the ‘Christmas Market’ where we were able to raise just 
over £80 for MAGPAS.  

 
One of the most exciting things for 
Leger House is our committee who 
attend the meetings on Monday 
lunchtimes and have adopted the 
mindset of ‘what extra can we do?’ 
This is a very exciting position to be in 
with many fundraising events for our 
House charity coming up such as a 
bake sale, soak the teacher and our 
very own sport fair. Thank you to all 
who baked for our cake sale! 
 

Huge congratulations must go to the star students for this half term who have gained the 
most number of House points for Leger within their respective year groups – a fantastic 
achievement! Well done to: 
 
                                                 Year 7 - Tegan  
                                              Year 8 - Matthew  

Year 9 - Daniel  
Year 10 - Campbell  

Year 11 - Neve  
Year 12 - Michael  

Year 13 - Millie  
 
Well done to all, a great achievement that you should be proud of. 
 
The House System has become an integral part of life at St Ivo School, and as a Head of House I am looking 
for ways to make things bigger and better. Ideas and support would be most welcome, we meet on a Monday 
lunchtime in room 7 (main block) – here we discuss and plan upcoming events and welcome new ideas from 
both staff and students of Leger House. Attending these meetings could help with students making friends, 
for Year 8s to complete their PiXL qualification, giving them something to add to their CV for sixth form, 
college or university applications. Your support would be much appreciated and I look forward to seeing you 
there!  
 
Mr Dominy 
Head of Leger House 

Leger House News 
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River House is jumping into 2018 with a splash! I am excited to announce that 
we were able to raise over £50 for WaterAid UK in our Christmas Market. Thank 

you for all staff and students 
that helped out with his 
event. This money is greatly 
needed and will be used to 
help a great cause.  
 

River House Star Students this half term are: 
 
Year 7 - Ewan  
Year 8 - Emily  
Year 9 - Zoe  
Year 10 - Ella  
Year 11 - Ibrahim  
Year 12 - Daniel  
Year 13 - Minhaj  and Vinesh  
 
Well done to you all! 
 

River House has a lot to be excited for with so many great events coming up. 
One Year 12 River student, Faye, is running a half marathon in Cambridge to help 
raise money for Cancer Research. River House has decided to help Faye by 
raising money throughout the month of February. Faye will be running 
many events so please stay tuned to the bulletin throughout the month. 

 
The River House Council has been meeting on a regular basis, discussing more ways to help St Ivo School. We 
are still looking for new members so please come by on Monday lunchtimes if you are interested. Our 
Captain Beth, and two Vice Captains Ellie and Elizabeth, will be picking year representatives for the House 
Council. Students who are chosen will be representing their year group to make sure everyone's voice is 
heard. There are over thirty spring term inter-house competitions for River to take House points; from Art to 
PE there is a competition for every student. Please check the listing on the River house notice board for more 
information. 
  
Lastly, I would like to wish everyone a happy February half term. Enjoy spending time with family and friends 
during this relaxing time off.  
  

We are Leaders 
We are Team Players 

We are Kind 
We are River. 

  
Mr Sears 
Head of River House 
 

River House News 
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Gold army we have had a brilliant half term, with even more to celebrate and be 
incredibly proud of! 
 

Celebrating success  
Our Star Students this half term are: 
  

Year 7    Geri  7AK              
Year 8    Megan 8Se and Samuel 8Mk               
Year 9    Soha 9Wr and Jess 9Br                
Year 10  Matthew 10Wn      
Year 11  Destiny 11Bf              
Year 12  Sam 12By and Caterina 12Sg     
Year 13  Adam 13Gd                        
   

Amazing work from our 10 Star Students with a combined total of 997 house points! 
  

Our Wheatsheaf winter wonderland Christmas fundraising event was a huge 
success, we raised an incredible amount of money, a total of £326.00!! The sale 
of cakes, the staff raffle and teddy raffle were a big success, everyone had fun 

and got in the Christmas spirit! Many thanks to everyone for taking part and contributing to our House 
success. 
 

Together we have won 250 House points for reading books, by having the highest levels of library book 
lending across the houses, Year 7, Year 9, Year 11, Year 13 and staff won us the points! A big well done to you 
all, please keep up the good work!  
 

I would like to say a personal well done to our wonderful Year 10 Vice Captain Anastasia for becoming a Kick 
Ash Mentor. Anastasia attended a day of training and is now able to offer students support with their efforts 
to stop smoking and will be championing “Kicking Ash” in St Ivo School. Well done Anastasia!  
 

Adrian in Year 8 has just run his 51st junior park run, this is a huge achievement and evidence of his 
commitment to fitness and running, well done! Destiny has just been awarded the place of runner up in the 
Rotary Young Chef competition winning 10 points for our House!  I would love to hear about your personal 
achievements please email me at tbrading@stivoschool.org if you achieve things outside of school including 
charity work and sporting achievements, it would be great to award more of you with House points and 
celebrate your achievements!   
 

House Council  
As discussed in the last newsletter We have established a Wheatsheaf committee, we meet every Thursday 
lunchtime in room 19, and would love to see you there! We are now able to establish a House council which 
will be a team of students, two students per year group who will work on House events and share ideas.  
 

I am delighted to announce that our student councillors so far are: 
 

Year 7 Anika and Faith  
Year 8 Samuel and Max          
Year 11 Rhiannon              Continued overleaf 
Year 13 Adam  

Wheatsheaf  House News 

mailto:tbrading@stivoschool.org
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We are looking to elect 2 students from Year 9, 2 from Year 10, another from Year 11, 2 from Year 12 and 
another from Year 13. Please come to our committee meetings on Thursdays in room 19 if you would like to 
become part of the House Council, we have lots of exciting events to organise and it would be fantastic to 
have as many of you inputting your ideas as possible. 
 

A message from our House Captain, Jasmine 
Young Minds are working hard to champion the voices of young people to promote speaking about mental 
health to ensure everyone, no matter their problem, is heard. Therefore, we should all continue to support 
Young Minds and raise as much money as possible in future events to ensure we are supporting the cause. As 
well as this, remember this quote “always be you and never give up!". 
  

Many thanks to all of you, keep up the good work! 

Mrs Brading 
Head of Wheatsheaf House 

Wheatsheaf  House News continued 

Languages News  
Dresden Trust Scholarship 
 

Sophie (12MH) is the proud recipient of a “Dresden Trust Scholarship”. The Dresden Trust is a British charity 
dedicated to fostering good relations with the city of Dresden in Saxony, Germany, one of the greatest 
centres of European culture.   She applied successfully to spend several weeks (in the summer holidays) at 
one of Dresden’s top schools. The scholarship will cover all of her travel and living costs – enabling her to 
perfect her already fantastic German skills! 
 

We are very proud of Sophie’s achievement – and look forward to hearing all about this amazing experience 
and the opportunity to improve her German language skills, experience life in one of Germany’s most 
beautiful cities and make new friendships! 
 

Spelling Bee School Championships 
 

From almost 300 competitors we are now down to 6 School 
Champions, three of which will be chosen to attend the regional finals 
in March at Comberton Village College! 
 

The aim of the Spelling Bee is for students in Year 7 who are beginners in a foreign language to practise and 
improve their vocabulary, spelling, pronunciation and memory skills in the target language (French, Spanish 
and German). The competition consists of four stages over the three terms: 
  
           Autumn end of Term – Individual Class 
       Spring Half Term - Whole School Competition 

  Spring end of Term – Regional Competition 
  Summer Term – National Competition 

 

Well done to all who took part, and congratulations to our School Champions – Amy, Hannah, Matthew, 
Megan, Muntaha and Natalia! 
  

Mr Murphy 
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On Thursday 25th January, Year 9 and 11 students attended our annual World of Work event held at the 
Burgess Hall. This year we welcomed some new attendees which added to the diversity offered. Ex-students 
who now work for some of the companies were well represented, what an inspiration for our current 
students! 
 
We are most grateful to the delegates from the 35 local companies, organisations and colleges who gave up 
their valuable time to spend time with our students.  Thank you! 
 
Mrs Bartlett & Mrs Carpenter 
 
 
 
 
 

Careers News 

Continued overleaf 
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Careers News continued 
 

 Year 10 Work Experience 
 
The half term break is the perfect time to investigate potential 
work experience placements, especially if you want to go 
further afield and look for a provider in Cambridge or another 
nearby town.  Please feel free to email with any questions you 
may have at dcarpenter@stivoschool.org. 
 
Mrs Carpenter 

Sixth Form students have continued to work hard since returning from the Christmas break. 
 
Year 13 students who have applied to university continue to receive offers.  A total of 117 UCAS applications 
were submitted by the 15 January deadline along with references for 15 ex-students who also applied this 
year.  Congratulations to Megan, Minhaj, and Milly who have received offers to study at Oxford or 
Cambridge. 

 

 
Good Luck to Year 13 who will sit their mock exams in March.  Students are all working 
hard in preparation for their exams in the summer and we are pleased to see so many 
students making use of the facilities in the Resource Centre and Sixth Form study areas. 
 
 

 

Over the next few months Year 12 students will begin to think about their future after Sixth Form.  A number 
of events will take place later in the summer term to include: guest speakers in assemblies, trips to the UCAS 
Exhibition at Newmarket Racecourse and Nottingham University Open Day, and a Higher Education 
information evening for parents/carers in June.  Details of all events will be confirmed later in the summer 
term. 
 
Students from both Years 12 and 13 who are looking to enter the world of work will continue to be 
supported with apprenticeship applications, CV writing and interview techniques.  All Sixth Form students 
have the opportunity to meet with Mr Witham, the careers adviser, and should ask to be referred for an 
appointment through form tutors.  
 
At the time of writing, Sixth Form students are rehearsing for the whole school production of “West Side 
Story” with many more supporting behind the scenes.  We are looking forward to what promises to be a 
fantastic show and wish everyone involved ‘Good Luck’. 
 
We wish everyone a restful half term break, and look forward to the next busy half term! 
 
Mrs Perry, Mrs Rix, Mrs Gosling and Mr Hedges. 
 

Sixth Form News  

https://mail.cambsed.net/owa/redir.aspx?C=M_gqmraKB3wIk17bsd9QeKMzbgYkzdJkA6Wjw5BMsVDg4d6p8ELVCA..&URL=mailto%3adcarpenter%40stivoschool.org
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St Ivo School presents “West Side Story” at The Burgess Hall 
 
This week saw over 100 students and staff unite in producing our annual school production; this year, 
Bernstein’s wonderful “West Side Story”. Undoubtedly, the most challenging musical we have ever mounted 
at the school, this was the culmination of 5 months of dedication and hard work. Students from Years 7 to 13 
invested their time, energy, skill and considerable talent to produce another hugely successful show, 
following on from last year’s sell-out production of Les Miserables. Accompanied by a 20 strong orchestra, 
who wrestled the wild and wonderful score into submission with aplomb, our cast gyrated, swaggered, 
pranced and propelled themselves through the dance numbers, acted their roles with emotional maturity 
beyond their years, and sang their young hearts out. The stage was awash with vitality, joy and tragedy. 
Audience comments would suggest that this was a brilliant production of a fabulous show. Many thanks to 
everyone who came to support us and huge congratulations to everyone involved, both onstage and off. 
 
Amanda Crellin  
Director 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Drama & Music Department News  
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Geography News  

Year 12 Changing Spaces, Making Places Fieldwork - London 
 
As part of the A Level course, Year 12 geographers have 
looked at the changing face of London as a result of 
globalisation. In December, students visited Canary Wharf 
to see how the area has transformed to become a global 
financial centre and the impact that this has had on the people and place. 
Students visited the Museum of London Docklands and also had their first 
attempt of collecting primary data -including questionnaires and estate 
agent surveys. After a lunch stop at the Westfield Centre, students visited 
the Olympic Park in Stratford to see the impact that the London Olympics 
have had on the area. Here, students practiced and consolidated their data 
collection techniques to understand the transformation that has taken 
place. Students have since used this data to complete their own mini-
projects on London which are coming along really well. Students will have 
further opportunity to develop their qualitative and quantitative data 
collection methods on the Snowdonia trip next month. 
 
 

Year 11 Revision 
 
As we reach February half term, are at the start of 
the main preparations for the final exams in May/
June. Thorough revision, backed up with practise of 
past papers is key to student success. Our extensive 
revision programme has already started running 
every other Thursday (please see figure to the right). 
The Year 11 Geography revision programme can be 
found in the parent/carers guide to preparing for 
success in GCSE Geography which can be 
downloaded here: www.goo.gl/pGe9Bq). Handouts and PowerPoints from the sessions are also stored on 
Schoology for students. Student specific advice regarding revising for their geography can be found here 
www.goo.gl/PN6k2z 

 
All Year 11 geographers are due to be issued with a Unit 1 past 
paper booklet next week (a digital copy will also be available on 
Schoology). We are currently compiling some practice questions 
for Unit 2 and 3 as well which should be available shortly after 
half term in digital format for downloading from Schoology.  As 
well as accessing all lesson resources, powerpoints and revision 
materials from our Schoology course page we would also 
encourage students to make use of GCSE Pod and the Geography 
PiXL app to support them with their revision.  
 

Continued overleaf 

http://www.goo.gl/pGe9Bq
http://www.goo.gl/PN6k2z
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Geography News continued 

Year 12/13 Geography Ambassadors 
 
This is the third year of our Geography Ambassadors scheme with Year 12/13 students having the 
opportunity to share their enthusiasm for Geography with younger students, promoting the subject and 
supporting in a variety of activities. They have already been involved this year in open evenings (with another 
coming up after half term) as well as helping out with lower school activities.  
 
With Fairtrade Fortnight coming up our ambassadors are currently busy planning some work 
they are going to be doing with one of our local primary feeder schools. They are also 
supporting our Fairtrade initiatives which will take place in school, including Fairtrade 
chocolate stalls and a special Fairtrade breakfast which will take place to mark the end of the 
fortnight.  We have already had some very positive feedback with regards to the work of our 
ambassadors and we look forward to sharing more of what they have been doing in the future. 
 
Mr Chambers  

Science News  

STEM Club 
 
STEM Club have been busy this half term finishing off 
their BP Ultimate Challenge projects before moving on 
to investigating which solutes make the largest crystals and then experiment with static electricity. STEM club 
is open to all in Year 7 and 8 and runs on a Thursday in S12. 

 
Biology Olympiad 
 
We have three Year 13 students who have just taken part in the Royal Society of Biology's 
‘British Biology Olympiad’. We look forward to finding out how they got on very soon. 

 
 
GCSE Revision Sessions 
 
There are plenty of lunchtime and after school revision sessions happening in Science this term. Information 
has already gone out to Year 11 via Parentmail, however details of upcoming sessions can be found in the 
science block atrium on the screens or from members of staff.  Don't forget to get your card signed every 
time you attend to earn those prizes!  
 
University Offers 
 
We want to congratulate all of the A-Level Scientists who have completed UCAS applications and have gained 
offers from their prospective universities including 3 who have had offers from Oxford or Cambridge.   

 

Mrs Durman 
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It has been a pleasure to see many students revising for their mocks in the RC and making use of our 
collection of Revision Guides.  We’re looking forward to seeing you make full use of the resources available 
to you leading up to and during your exams. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Referencing Information Skills - Year 7 Geography students have continued to build their research skills 
portfolio by learning the importance of referencing when researching. By the end of the lesson, they not 
only shared the facts they learnt about their country but also acknowledged the original source.  Good 
work! 
 
Sixth Form Research – Students were reminded of the resources to help them with their independent 
learning in order to achieve the best results at A Level.  Use the Philip Allan journals (current issues and 
back copies) in the Study, Issuesonline.co.uk and Access to Research (full text available at the public 
library) for wider research.  Happy searching! 
 
Kathleen, Vlad, Rhys & Gregor (Year 9) have started a training scheme in order to complete the 
volunteering section of the Bronze Duke of Edinburgh Award.  They are experiencing what it is like to work 
in the Resource Centre, and gaining lots of new skills as well.  You have made a flying start – well done!!  
 
Harry Potter Day – The Resource Centre celebrated ‘Harry Potter Book Night’ by holding activities (quizzes, 
crosswords, drawing, and colouring) at lunchtime on 1st February. It was fantastic to see so many queuing 
to have their Wanted picture taken – you all looked deranged by dementors! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New Book Titles –   Pop into the RC at lunch to see book trailers and check out our new stock. 

Continued overleaf 

 Resource Centre News  
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 Resource Centre News continued 
 

Forthcoming Events 
 
Year 8 History Research Skills – We look forward to welcoming Year 8s to use a variety of 
resources, including journals, internet, books and film clips to help with their debate as to 
whether Napoleon leaves a good or bad legacy. Lively opinions will ensue! 

 
Extended Project Research Skills– Year 12 students undertaking the independent research for the extended 
project have made full use of the RC resources, including a talk on Plagiarism and Referencing. The quality of 
your research so far is incredible and we look forward to seeing the finished projects. 
 

Joke Time! – We are celebrating World Book Day on 1st March this year by asking 
students to give their jokes for the St Ivo School World Book Day Joke Book. It opens 
on Monday and the closing date is Wed 21st February.  The book will be available for 
World Book Day. 
 
Book Quote Jar – We are also marking World Book Day by asking the students to give 
their favourite book quote.  All our quotes are going in our Book Quote Jar, and the 
best ones will be used to make bookmarks.  This again opens on Monday and the 
closing date is Tuesday 27th February. 

 
Sport Relief – Gear up for 23 March when the RC will be helping to raise money. 
 
The Resource Centre Staff 

Rotary Chef Competition 
 
There was an excellent standard of cooking 
in the Rotary Chef Competition held in 
January.  Students from Years 9, 10 and 11 
took part planning, preparing and 
presenting a two course meal.  Joe won the 
first round here at St Ivo for his skills and 
production of a tasty two course meal. Well 
done to all who took part.  
 

Joe went through to the District Final which was held in 
Peterborough on Saturday 3rd February, and he came third against 
some very stiff competition.   Congratulations Joe! 
 
Mrs Barratt 
 

Food Department News 
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Life in Pompeii and Herculaneum at school on Saturday, 3rd March 

 

We are offering an illustrated talk on Herculaneum and Pompeii at school on Saturday 3rd March. All are 
welcome: adults and students. Children who are under 16 who do not attend St Ivo School will need to be 
accompanied by an adult but are most welcome. There is no charge for this session in the ACL programme 
at St Ivo so all adults can come along. 
 
During the first half an hour we will focus on Herculaneum to give details to those visiting the site in the 
summer ideas about what to look out for on a short visit. We will look at how to navigate and understand 
the site and what you will not want to miss. St Ivo students who attend this talk are welcome to leave after 
the talk on Herculaneum if they prefer not to stay for the talk about Pompeii.  
 
We will then move to information and views of the larger site at Pompeii and focus on the development of 
the site from its earliest beginnings to key parts of the site (the ancient equivalent of the Rec Centre, fast 
food in the ancient world, the theatre, the amphitheatre, the baths including the Stabian Baths, various 
houses including the House of the Faun).  
 
If you’d like to come along please sign up with Mrs Scally at sscally@stivoschool.org. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Mrs Zähner 
 
 
 

9.50 - 10 a.m. Tea/coffee/squash and biscuits 

10 – 10.30 a.m. A first visit to  Herculaneum 

10.30 – 11.30 a.m. Information and Views on Pompeii 

 Classics News  
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